
Reviewer#1: 

Dear Authors, I would like to thank you for submitting the case report entitled 

" A Rare Mutation in MKRN3 in Two Twin Sisters with Central Precocious 

Puberty: a Case Report". It describes twin sisters with central presenting with 

precocious puberty. This presentation was related to a specific genetic mutation 

that disrupts the hypothalamic-pituitary-gonadal axis. The mutated gene is 

located on chromosome 15q11.2. which codes the Makorin protein family. Case 

presentation, diagnostic work-up, genetic mutation, and treatment were 

described concisely and to the point. As a reviewer, I enjoyed reading the 

manuscript and find it acceptable for publishing. Many thanks again. Kind 

Regards, Sanem Guler Cimen 

Reply: Thank you for your comments. I have revised the manuscript according 

to your request. Due to the limitation of the submission system of this journal, 

some subheadings cannot be corrected according to your instructions when 

generating the final document. The controversial wording has been corrected 

or deleted. Thank you again for your review, thank you. 

Reviewer#2: 

The finding is worth reporting. The case is well written except for the minor 

corrections highlighted in the review especially in the presentation of the 

history. overall, it is a good report. 

Reply: Thank you for your comments. 


